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“We can do This.  Whatever This will be.” 
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President’s Message 

  

Well, it looks like summer is here.  It’s hot, and everyone is going somewhere.  This is a great 

time to stay in and quilt. I am pulling fabric to start on our challenge quilt. Hope you are all 

working on yours. 

 

We are moving forward on all fronts in the guild. We are waiting to get the final word from 

Valley Wide, so we can start using the facility.  Needle Yakkers and Mini workshops will be able 

to start again.  Also, we turned in the paperwork for our Quilt Show. This is all so exciting after 

so long. 

 

 I am happy to announce the new 1st Vice President and Program Chairman’s are Pat Newsome and 

Linda St Jean.  Our program this month will be with Rose Rhoads, “I am not a quilter”. 

 

We need everyone’s help, so we are going to have a contest.  We need a new name for the 

Boutique.  Please send me your ideas and the winner will win a free door prize ticket. There is 

always a confusion between consignment and boutique. Can’t wait to hear your ideas! 

  

Our door prize tickets are doing great. This last month we made $296.  Thanks everyone for 

bringing your Birthday gift and, all the others that have been so kind to donate gifts. All the 

June babies bring your Birthday gifts early to the meeting. If you are not able to attend, please 

make arrangements to get the gift to the meeting. 

 

We will have coffee and water at the June meeting. No refreshments.  

 

Ask not what your fabric can do for you, but what you can do for your fabric. 

 

Mary Myers 

President 

 

 

http://www.valleyquilters.org/
mailto:myers244@gmail.com
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Programs 

 

Pat Newsome & Linda St Jean,  

1st Vice President  

   

Upcoming Programs: 

Rose Rhoads, “I am not a quilter.” 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Quilters Calendar 

June 14 VQ Board meeting 

 

June 22 VQ Guild Meeting – Seven Hills 

9:30am/Rose Rhoads, “I am not 

a quilter” 

 

July 12 VQ Board meeting 

 

July 27 VQ Guild Meeting – Seven Hills 

  9:30am 

SCCQG’s List of Upcoming Quilt Shows: 

Mountain Quilters of Idyllwild Quilt Show 

Oct 9th & 10th 2021.   

2021 Quilters Run “Sew What’s in Your 

Garden” July 15 -18 & July 22-25.  More 

info:  quiltersrun.com 

Membership 

Grace Ward, 2nd Vice President 

 

We had 58 members at the May meeting, 

which included 1 honorary member, 3 new 

members and 2 quests.    

Monthly Mini Quilt 

Kathy Barbay 

Come and see the adorable “Monthly 

Mini” that will be available for raffle.  Get 

your tickets $1.00 each, or 7 for $5.00.  

You can win this adorable little quilt.   

This is another way to make money every 

month for the guild.  I made the first one.  

I will have a sign-up sheet for other 

members to volunteer to make the mini 

quilt over next several months.  I even 

have some patterns for ideas.   

Come by and see me! 

 

 

Door Prizes 

 
Suzanne Wade 

Ladies/Quilters – Please honor us on 

your birthday month with a gift for 

others to try to win.  It turns out that 

wrapped presents really filled the 

bucket with tickets.  Join the fun!! 

It’s a great way to support our Guild and 

build up the treasury.  Who knows, we 

may be able to have a guest speaker as 

a result!   

May meeting gave us an additional $296 

in the coffers.   

 

 

, 
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  5 Charlotte Morton   

 11 Pam Verberg 

 13 Dee Tapia 

 16 Sandra Daugherty 

 18 Grace Ward 

 23 Johnnie D’Alessandro 

 29 Linda St Jean 
   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  1 Carolyn Schroth   

  4 Barbara Ragan 

  10 Kathleen Jones 

  22 Linda Snider 

  23 Mary Myers 

  25 Lu Majerus 

  26 Linda Card 

  28 Geri Hauser 

  29 Ginny Anderson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 2021 
 

July 2021 
 

Yakkers and Philanthropy Projects 

Natasha Macias 

and Sharon Brewer 

 

Needle Yakker workers have been 

busy bees lately getting Security Quilt 

kits ready for guild members to take 

home to complete.  After its 

completed bring it back to the next 

guild meeting and it will be given to a 

person in need.  What’s great about 

that is it satisfies your membership 

agreement and you feel really good 

that someone will be warm with their 

cozy quilt.   

So, at the next guild meeting you will 

be asked to take a security quilt and 

bring it back completed.   

Thank you in advance!  We appreciate 

your help! 

 

 

 

  

Valley Quilters 2022 Quilt Show 

Geri Hauser and Nancy Alaksin 

 

Our Quilt Show is planned for February 

11 and 12, 2022.   

Just want to share with everyone that 

the Quilt Show is being planned.  During 

this time of “wait and see” we still have 

to plan as though the show will go on.  

Please remember to pick up your raffle 

tickets and beautiful post cards.  Also, 

as I mentioned last month there are 20 

committees that will need to be chaired 

along with 20-40 committee members.  

It takes a village to put on our 

show…please plan to be part of it.   

If there are any new members with 

questions, please call me.  Geri Hauser: 

951-491-4207 
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Fat Quarter Fun 

Linda Lemcke and Charlotte Morton 

 

 
May 

 Fat Quarter: 

Yellow 

Sunshine & Shadows 

Ann Lontz 

951-260-7551 

 

A “Sympathy” card was sent to Cinda 

Olivas due to the loss of her sister and a 

“Thinking of You” card was sent to Cleta 

Colston. 

      

2021 Student Scholarship Winners 

Sofia Barber 

Hemet High School 

 

Mackenzie Krell 

Hemet High School 

 

Cameron Canada 

Tahquitz High School 

 

 

Alexis Ayala 

Tahquitz High School 
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Opportunity Quilt 

Sue Leuschen & Pat Newson 

Hi eveyone! 

We are going to sell tickets at 

Between the Stitches in Old Town 

Temecula during the  “SEW WHAT, IN 

YOUR GARDEN QUILT RUN” .  We 

can sell tickets July 15th-18th and July 

22nd-25th , depending on how many 

members signup to sell tickets.  

Hope you will consider working 2 or 

more hours.  This is a big opportunity 

for us! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Sue    

 

 

           

Challenge Project 2021-22  
Kathy Ray 

Hello everyone, 

I hope you are all working on or 

thinking about your challenge project.  

You may think you have a lot of time to 

do it, but time goes by fast! 

Hope to see you at the next meeting. 

 

Any questions call:  Kathy Ray 858-

449-7297 

 
GOOD LUCK AND HAVE FUN!!!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

SCCQG News 

Linda St Jean, Rep 

 

Really do not have any news as their next 

meeting is not until July.  As of now they 

are continuing to meet via Zoom.  Assume 

any changes will be announced in July.   

Speakers, May Meeting  

 

Long Arm Quilting, 

Question/Answer Session 

 
 

      

Hospitality 

June Meeting 

Coffee and water will be provided at the 

June meeting.    
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Block of The Month 

Sally Hill 

Grandma’s Garden 

I hope you are enjoying making the Block 

of the Month.  Our 4th Block is called 

Blue Flax.  The block will be 12 1/2” 

unfinished.   

Fun Facts for the Blue Flax flower: 

 -Cultivated for food and fiber 

 -Used to make Linen fabric 

 -Flax seed used for food 

I will not be at the June meeting.  Please 

see Sue Roberts to show her your blocks.  

OR you can Text or email to me a picture 

of your finished block(s). 

You should have Blocks 1, 2, and 3 

finished before the July guild meeting, 

if you would like to be entered into a 

drawing in July. 

Please feel free to contact me if you 

have any questions.  Have Fun and Enjoy! 

 

Thank You, 

Sally Hill      Sal6616@hotmail.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 
               

May Show and Tell 

 

Edna Hornhokl and Joan Torbett 

 

1. Thursday Sew Fun – Twister wall-

hangings and 3D table runners 

2. Van Warner - Table runner 

3. Mary Myers and Shirley Mykris- 

Fat Quarter quilt 

4. Suzanne Wade – 2 table runners 

and a quilt 

5. Mike Yeager – Collage Hearts, 

Little Stars, Gray & blue quilt 

6. Nancy Alaksin and Joan Torbett – 

Grassy Creek quilts 

7. Diane Best – Angel runner, Ombre 

Star, & New York Beauty quilts 

8. Charlotte Morton – Chandlier quilt 

9. Sally Hill – Trailer quilt 

10. Elaine Robertson – Baby quilt, 

memory quilt, valentines quilt & 

Halloween quilt 

11. Cheryl Winblad- Flower Garden 

Applique 

12. Elaine Geometti – Child’s quilt & 

Storm at Sea quilt 

13. Lil Stigall – Crazy 9 patch quilt top 

14. Amy Mora – Chemistry School quilt 

 

If you have something to share, please 

post on our Facebook page at Hemet 

Valley Quilters or bring to our next guild 

meeting, so that all can see. 

 

 
 

mailto:Sal6616@hotmail.com
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Please support our Vendors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Pegboardhighway.com 
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Valley Quilters 

c/o Sue Roberts 

26202 Palm Breeze Lane  

Menifee, CA  92586 

 

  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 Remember to bring to the 

June meeting: 

 
Name badge, Show & Tell items, Fat Quarter: 

Yellow’s, $20 value or more birthday gift, if it’s 

your birthday this month. Also, any completed 

Security Quilts and Pillow cases.  

 

 

Valley Quilters Guild meets at 

9:30am on the 4th Tuesday of each 

month (arrive a little early, if you 

want to visit before the meeting 

starts).   

 

Location: Seven Hills Clubhouse 

  3050 Jacaranda Way 

  Hemet, Ca. 

Website: www.valleyquilters.org 


